
LAUREL SPRINGS’ RECREATION COMMISSION 
MINUTES OF MEETING OF WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 2, 2022 

 
OPEN MEETING ACT – Adequate notice of this meeting was given by faxing notices to The Retrospect and 
Courier Post on December 16, 2021 and posting on the Borough’s bulletin board and website. 
 

ROLL CALL recorded as present Hafer, Falana, Straub, Tisera, Plotts and DiMarco.  Marked as absent Hofacker 
 

PRESENTATION PORTION – none 
 
MATTERS REQUIRING OFFICIAL ACTION 
 APPROVAL OF MINUTES – Meeting of October 5, 2022 - The motion by Tisera, was seconded by Straub, 

with all in favor, none opposed.  
 

EVENTS AND ACTIVITIES 
 Senior Connections – Mrs. Tisera – said the first scheduled date yesterday was missed due to a mishap, so 

the first gathering will be in two weeks.  She is going to continue twice per month.  She discussed 
upcoming programs and a provider who would want $50 for an hour.  She also discussed Senior 
Connections being opened for other ages, to which it was concurred that it should be left open to see how 
it might develop as intergenerational.  Mr. Straub and Councilman DelPidio encouraged her that a charge 
for an activity practitioner was not an issue.   

 Go Vegan – Mr. Falana reported that the group has two new additions with 3 or 4 engaged.  They are 
planning an open house for now, and then workshops and cooking clubs.  

 Taste of Laurel Springs – Mr. Hofacker was not present  
 Family Game Night – Mr. DiMarco reported that they have gotten donations of games and volunteers.  The 

first game night is Thursday, December 8, 2022 @ 6pm.  There was discussion of a form and where best to 
post it.   

 Tree Lighting and WinterFEST – Councilman DelPidio said that he was able to lock in singers.  Santa will 
arrive in the carriage.  Fire Department will be met with Chief Cheeseman.  Friday, November 25th and 
Saturday, November 26th will be the days for decorating downtown.  There are more volunteers engaged.  
The Makers Workshop has the vendor situation in hand.  There was discussion of crowd control, horse and 
carriage and vendors.  Last years’ IAP, JIF Event Form, street closing letter, and program were given for 
review and update.  The Newsletter was ready for printing and reviewed.   
 

OTHER MATTERS OF DISCUSSION  - none 
 
 

PUBLIC PORTION - none 
 
 

ANNOUNCEMENTS – the next Recreation Commission Meeting will be held Wednesday, December 7, 2022, 7 
pm in the Recreation Center.   
 
 

ADJOURNMENT – Upon the motion of Mrs. Tisera, which was seconded by Mr. Straub to adjourn at 7:16 pm, 
with all in favor, none opposed and no abstentions.    
 

        Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
        Dawn T. Amadio, Recreation Secretary  


